
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Southwest Region Office 

PO Box 47775  Olympia, Washington 98504-7775  (360) 407-6300 

November 21, 2022 

Renee Knecht 
AECOM 
1111 Third Avenue 
Suite 1600 
Seattle, WA 98101 

Re: Ecology response to September 16, 2022 Request for Concurrence – Reduction in 
Monitoring Program Memo, D Street Petroleum Site, Ecology Facility Site Identification 
Number: 1207  

Dear Renee Knecht: 

This letter is Ecology’s response to the above referenced memorandum, which documents 
historic groundwater analytical results through May 2022 from monitoring wells on the D Street 
Petroleum Site. The memorandum proposes changes to the frequency of groundwater 
sampling from quarterly to semi-annually for monitoring wells B-31, B-25, B-34, HC-111, RW-5R, 
RW-8, E-22, FW-5R, FW-14, FF-1, RR-2, RR-4, RR-5, T-2, DMW-2, DMW-4 and FW-13.  Ecology 
approves this request for reduced frequency of monitoring of these wells from quarterly to 
semi-annually. 

Please feel free to contact me with any questions regarding this request at 360-485-3987 or 
andrew.smith@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Andrew Smith P.E., LHG 
Cleanup Site Manager  
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Southwest Region Office 

cc:  Ecology Site File 
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